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COMRADERY at the CLUB, on the Water and in the Community

Greetings, hope everyone is staying 

healthy and wearing their masks and 

gloves. I sure miss our Friday night 

dinners seeing all of your smiling 

faces. Our last get together was 

March 13th for St. Patrick’s Day, 

the decorations were beautiful-

thank you Gloria Atkinson and Janie 

Salinger and Lori Fultz. The meal of 

corned beef & cabbage was 

great! Some pictures of that evening 

are in this newsletter.

I want to thank Kathy Archer, Stan 

Blough, and Nancy Lindaas for 

arranging us to pick up meals on 

Friday nights. On good Friday, April 

10th, we had a delicious salmon 

dinner.
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Continued: Commodore’s Report

Everything of course, is canceled including the PICYA March 

21 conference as well as opening day on the bay which about 

16 of us had planned on going to the event. Bob Weeks, PATSY 

Scarcelli , and I attended the Zoom PICYA meeting. PICYA is 

going to have a zoom meeting on what was opening day on the 

bay April 26. Yacht Club‘s are asked to make a little model 

boat and decorate it To bring to this meeting. We will get 

COTY points for this participation. Several boats would be 

great. Call or email me if you can make a boat model.

On April 7th , I held a Zoom board meeting and it was well 

attended and was great to see everyone’s face (on the 

screen). I hope by next month mid-May we can meet in person but 

we all have to wait and see and pray.

Everyone take care and wear your masks and wash your hands 

often. Take care

Sally Craig, Commodore

“Cruising the Napa 

River”

By Vice Commodore, Nancy Mueller

On a beautiful evening cruising down to 

the Napa River Front for an evening of 

dining and fun we came to an abrupt 

stop.  Our electric boat, which by the 

way only draws 26 inches, came to an 

immediate stop when we hit a sand bar 

that goes across the river on low tide, 

right before the curve at Angele’s 

restaurant. We were able to rock and 

rock and rock the boat off of the sand 

bar and then immediately turned around 

and went back home.

Our river needs desperate dredging but 

no money in the City or Federal grant 

coffers to dredge . We would like to 

suggest in the meantime to avoid going 

to town on low tide unless you’re on a 

kayak or row boat. Not only is it unsafe 

you can harm your boat.

To be continued on high tide only…………..

Vice Commodore,

Nancy Mueller



A BRIEF HISTORY OF THE PACIFIC INTER-CLUB ASSOCIATION 

BY THE P.I.C.Y.A. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE 

The Pacific Inter-Club Yacht Association was formed in San Francisco, California May 12, 

1896, with Charles G. Yale (San Francisco Yacht Club) as its first President. For some time 

prior to this, the major San Francisco Bay yacht clubs were considering an organization for 

inter-communication, uniform racing rules and to encourage yachting. The five charter clubs 

and the year they were founded were: California Y.C. (1893), Corinthian Y.C. (1886), Encinal 

Y.C. (1890), Pacific Y.C. (1873) and the San Francisco Y.C. (1869). None of the still existing 

charter clubs has maintained continuous membership in PICYA. South Bay Y.C. founded in 

1888 joined PICYA in 1897 The Five Original Charter Clubs The California Y.C. clubhouse 

was originally located on the west side of the Webster Street Bridge on the Oakland 

Estuary in Alameda. It was dubbed the “Oakland Navy” at the beginning and this “stuck.” 

Dissatisfied with the problems associated with the location, it tried to combine with Encinal 

Y.C. in 1901 without success. The clubhouse was moved to Brooks Island in 1907. The 

logistics of transporting people and supplies proved to be too great and the clubhouse was 

moved to Key Route Basin in 1916- 1919. Attempts to combine with Oakland Y.C. and Aeolian 

Y.C. at a Neptune Beach location did not work out. The clubhouse gradually deteriorated

and their members gradually joined other clubs. The club maintained a listing and various 

mailing addresses until 1933 in Lloyd’s Register of American Yachts. J. Porter Shaw was the 

last Commodore of record. Before 1919, the club had dropped out of PICYA and efforts to 

get it back into the fold proved fruitless. The second Richardson Bay Y.C. has adopted its 

burgee. The Corinthian Y.C. has occupied its present site at Corinthian Island since 1886. The 

original clubhouse burned down. The present building has been improved over time and a 

harbor added. It Centennial publication was 1986. The Encinal Y.C. clubhouse was completed 

in 1891 at the south shore of Grand Avenue, Alameda. The property was sold in 1956 and the 

present clubhouse, on the Estuary in Alameda was built in 1960. The Centennial publication 

of Encinal Y.C. was published in 1994. The Pacific Y.C. clubhouse was in “old” Sausalito at 

“Hurricane Gulch.” It was disbanded in 1899. Benicia Y.C. adopted its burgee. The first San 

Francisco Y.C. clubhouse was located on a long railroad wharf or “Long Wharf” at Mission 

Bay in San Francisco until 1877. After temporary locations, a clubhouse was located in

“old” Sausalito about 1877. This burned down in 1897 and was rebuilt. Storm problems and 

oil pollution mainly caused the relocation to its present Belvedere site. The original small 

clubhouse has developed into the present one and the harbor was build. Its Centennial 

publication was issued in 1969 and a supplement was issued in 1994. On June 24, 1903, South 

Bay Y.C. dedicated its present clubhouse. Although the building had been moved, spruced up 

with some additions and painted; it is still the original building with its first meeting taking 

place at the new location on April 11, 1985. A commemorative plaque was erected in 

February 1994. The PICYA Burgee The original five star burgee of PICYA is still used today. 

If you have any questions or additional material to be reviewed, please contact 

PICYA Maritime Historical Chair Donna Duncan. www.picya.org.

Opening Day on the Bay The largest single PICYA event is “Opening Day.” This was a term 

used in the early 1890’s when it was associated with the first activities of individual yacht 

clubs celebrating the spring season. It gradually became identified with the manual 

opening of the bridge at Corinthian Island, Marin County. This was an event viewed by 

yachtsmen and local residents as sailboats and “arks” passed through. These had been 

stored in Tiburon Lagoon to protect them from the ravages of winter. Individual clubs 

held their own “Opening Day” celebrations either independently or jointly. The first PICYA 

sponsored coordinated event was held in 1917 at the suggestion of Gus Dorn (CYC). There 

is an annual “Theme” for decorated boats with many trophies awarded along with the 

“Benham” trophy, which is a competition for yacht club participation based on boats and 

distance traveled. Amended in 1968.



FRIDAY NIGHT at the YACHT CLUB

LORI FULTZ, SARAH MONTAGUE, NANCY MUELLER

SCOTT BROWN & JIM SOULE

NANCY LINDAAS & OLIVIA LINDAAS SCOTT BROWN & AL MUELLER

JANIE SALINGER & TARY SALINGER

GREG FULLER



GLORIA ATKINSON & SALLY CRAIG

ART LEWIS, RICHARD GENSEL

CHARLIE ALEGRIA & JIM SOULE

SARAH MONTAGUE & LORI  FULTZ

SALLY & PHILLIP CRAIG

RICHARD GENSEL NANCY LINDAAS

FRIDAY NIGHT at the YACHT CLUB



EVELYN SILVERI & CRAIG EASLEY

KEITH AND REGI POEHLMANN, INGRID AXELSEN

TOM ATKINSON

TERESA BARBOZA & NANCY MUELLER

IRENE FULLER

AL MUELLER, TAYLOR FULTZ 

JIM ROBBERS & ELLEN VARTAN



NANCY MUELLER, SCOTT BROWN

ANGELA LEWIS

DIANE BROWN

CHARLIE ALEGRIA & ELLEN VARTAN

SARAH MONTAGUE, LORIE FULTZ, JANIE SALINGER 

DEAN STAHR

NANCY LINDAASDEAN STAHR, SYLVIA & JERRY GUSTAFSON, EVELYN SILVERI

AVI STRUGO  



THE BEGINNING OF COVID-19 WITH THE INTRO OF THE ELBOW BUMP

ST PATRICK’S DAY DINNER

THE LAST OF OUR FRIDAY NIGHT DINNER’S TILL SIP IS OVER

CAROL VARNU, DEAN STAHR, EVELYN SILVERI

ANGELA LEWIS, CAROL VARNU, MARIANNE SOULE, SALLY CRAIG, SALLY GENSEL

MARIANNE & JIM SOULE, GLORIA & TOM ATKINSON

SALLY CRAIG

SALLY CRAIG, CARL GONZALES, NANCY SCHLEICHER, 

ART LEWIS, ANGELA LEWIS, SALLY GENSEL
CAROL VARNU, KURT STAHR, DEBRA PHAIRA, 

DEAN STAHR, DOMINIQUE STAHR



FRIDAY NIGHT DINNER 

CURBSIDE PICK-UP

Thank You Nancy Lindaas for providing a delicious salmon dinner for pick up



Easter Day Parade at the Napa Yacht Club

-social distancing parade and partying-



FRIDAY NIGHT DINNER 
SOCIAL DISTANCING CRUISE IN







During World War II, his father’s business was forced to end and the family moved to Ireland, where he 

secured new employment.

Art attended Queens University, Belfast, obtaining a BSC and Ph.D in chemistry. It was there that he 

enjoyed crewing. His crew distinguished themselves when they won the Irish National Championship in 

1956 and they were also pleased to row at the Henly Royal Regatta.

From there, Art went to Cornell University, where he did research in chemistry. He had no visa, so 

returned for two years to Oxford and then back to New York, where he did 5 more years of research 

synthesizing new anti-inflammatory and antibiotic compounds, testing in mice.

Did he work on anything like the Coronavirus? No, he said he “didn’t do viruses.” He did file 11 US patents 

during that time.

In 1974, Art moved to San Francisco, to the international division of McKesson Corporation, probably

the largest pharmaceutical distributor in the USA. The International division manufactured and marketed 

generic pharmaceuticals in Central & South America. Angela also worked there, but he says he didn’t 

really notice her for the first four years. Then one day she appeared in a drop-dead, gorgeous dress for a 

wedding she was attending and he woke up with a jolt. How lovely she was!

He worked at McKesson 40 plus years and retired as President of the International Division. JP Morgan 

was helping them sell the Central American operation and Art was asked to obtain 20 million for it. Bayer 

paid 40 million in cash! When he left 2 months later, Art took Angela with him.

Art, sometimes with Angela, visited 40 plus countries, has been to Peru a lot (Angela is from Peru) and has 

two apartments there. One in Lima and one by the beach in Miraflores. Both Art and Angela have been to 

Machu Pichu more than once.

Anything else? Well, while in San Francisco, Art obtained an MBA in management and an MS in finance 

from Golden Gate University. Art later taught Introduction to International Management there.

They went to live in Marin, had a home in Mill Valley. During that time, the two used to drive around the 

area on weekends. One weekend in 2000 they saw the house in the Napa Yacht Club where they live 

now. They bought it but continued to live in Marin for a while before settling in Napa for good. ARK 

ANGEL is their 21’ Duffy.

All this time, Art called himself a Welchman. But a recent DNA test has revealed a long-ago Irish origin 

to the family, which really astonished Art.

Angela, who has served on merchandising and decorating committees, along with helping at the bar, 

teased that her hubby is, “ the most educated person she ever met, but with the least common sense.”

But he had the great good sense to choose her, after all.

By Raylene Thompson

A Highly Educated Fellow: Art Lewis

If you want to find Art Lewis on a Friday night when the Club is 

open, look to the far left, where Art will usually be seated at the 

bar on his favorite corner stool. From there he can meet friends, 

nurse a glass of wine and pass an occasional smile towards his 

favorite bartender, Angela.

But let’s go back to the beginning. Art was born in Swansea and 

lived in Wales until he was 15 years old. In his youth, he enjoyed 

spending his summer holidays on the Gower peninsula, on a farm 

with animals and with a nearby beach. His father was in the shipping 

business, with routes from Wales to



Have some news that you’d like 

featured in the next newsletter?  

Send your information to: 

nvycnewsletter@gmail.com

Want to share your business with Napa Valley's boating community?
Drop us a line by June 15th to get into the next issue!

Annual rates (6 issues):
o Full Page $250
o Half page $150
o Quarter page $85
o Card size $55

Contact: Sarah Montague at email: NVYCMedia@gmail.com

APRIL BIRTHDAYS

TOM ATKINSON

TERESA BICKFORD

DIANE BROWN

MIKE CROMWELL

JENNIFER HENN

ELIZABETH HORTON

ADAM MUTO

MARY ROCCA

JEFF RUSSELL

AVI STRUGO

APRIL DUGE

MAY BIRTHDAYS

JOSEPH ALLEN

TAMMY BLANCHARD

CRAIG BURGESS

CHARLES CLEVLAND

GERRY CLOSS

CRAIG EASLEY

KRISTINA FISCHER

SANDI FUNSETH

TOM HILDRETH

ANNE JACOBSON

DELMA ROGERS

DOROTHY SALMON

KURT STAHR

ELLEN VARTAN

NILES VENGE

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

CHARLIE AGNEW

KATHY ARCHER

SHIRLEY JONES

MARK LESSLER

SCOTT LOCKER

LINDA PARZYCH

SHARON PHILLIPS

LEWIS RODGERS

PAT SCARCELLI

NANCY SCHLEICHER

NICKY SUARD

NANCY WEEKS

WALLY WORTMAN

CHUCK YOUNGSON

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES

LOIS & RUFFIN APPERSON

FRAN & RICHARD BROZAITIS

SUSAN & TOM KENNELLY

MAIRIANNE & JAMES SOULOE

DOMINIQUE & KURT STAHR

MAY ANNIVERSARIES

JENNIFER & MARIN ASH

TAMMY & ROSS BLANCHARD

DIANE & SCOTT BROWN

SHARON PHILLIPS & DONALD BURESH

ROSEANNA & RICHARD GOODFELLOW

SHAWNA & GLEN TERRY

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES

KAREN & CHARLIE AGNEW

CALLIOPE & JOSEPH ALLEN

CINDE & MIKE CROMWELL

WHITNEY STANIER & SANDERS 

ERGAS

SALLY & RICHARD GENSEL

ERIC & MRS GRIGSBY

SHIRLEY JONES & PAUL 

THOMPSON

GAIL & JOHN LANSINGH

PAULETTE & ANTHONY 

MITCHELL

MARTH & MARK RODMAN

DELMA & LEWIS ROGERS

THANK YOU CAROL VARNU for the 

BEAUTIFUL FLOWERS 

mailto:nvycnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:NVYCMedia@gmail.com
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Napa Valley Yacht Club
100 Riverside Drive
PO Box 5951
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EDITOR Sally Craig

ASSISTANT EDITOR Sally Craig

PHOTOGRAPHER Sally Craig

CIRCULATION Evelyn Silveri

WEBMASTER Craig Easley - craig@craigeasley.com

2020 BOARD

COMMODORE Sally Craig

VICE COMMODORE Nancy Mueller

REAR COMMODORE Stan Blough

TREASURER Diane Fleury

SECRETARY Bob Weeks

STAFF COMMODORE Bill Moore

DIRECTORS Tom atkinson, Janie Salinger 

Greg parker, Lili Pernice, 

Nancy Schleicher, Avi Strugo

Don’t forget to LIKE US on Facebook.  We want to see your posts!

2020 CREW

PORT CAPTAIN Greg Parker

GALLEY COORDINATOR Kathy Archer

OD CO-ORD Stan Blough

SOCIAL

Gloria Atkinson, Janie 

Salinger & Lori Fultz

BAR CAPTAIN

Donald Buresh & Alan 

montague

SUPPLIES Carl Gonzales

NEWSLETTER Wendy Nyberg

ADVERTISING Sarah Montague

MERCHANDISE Debbie Dean

CLUB RENTAL Tom Atkinson

FLEET Eric Henn

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS Eric Nyberg

SAFTY OFFICER Philip Craig

PUBLIC RELATIONS Raylene Thompson

MEMBERSHIP Evelyn Silveri

WEBMASTER Craig Easley

SUNSHINE Sharon Phillips

PICYA DELEGATES

Maxine Maas/Pat 

Scarcelli


